
 
 

 

Friday 28th June 2024 

 

Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s), 

 

End of Summer Term and September Arrangements 

 

It is my pleasure to write to you with our arrangements for the end of this term and the start of 

next.  

 

End of Summer Term 

School will close for the summer break on Friday 12th July, with students being dismissed  

at 12.01pm. This is as advised in my letter to you dated the 28th of March 2024 

 

Any student in receipt of free school meals will be able to collect a packed lunch from the canteen  

during break time should they wish to do so. 

 

Return to School in September 2024 

• Monday 2nd September: Staff training day. Students are not expected in school. 

• Tuesday 3rd September: 

o Year 7 students are expected onsite between 8.30 am- 3.15pm, including a lunch 

break between 1.25-2.15. Students will get their timetables and then be in their 

timetabled lessons from 11.15 onwards.  

o Year 12 students are expected onsite between 9.30am-3.15pm, including a lunch 

break between1.25-2.15. Students will get their timetables and then be in their 

timetabled lessons from 11.15 onwards.  

o All other year groups should not attend school. 

• Wednesday 4th September: 

o All year groups are expected in school at the start time of 8.30am.  

o All students will have an extended form time from 8.30-9.55, and then will go to 

their timetabled lessons. 

o Students will finish at the normal time on a Wednesday which is 2.10pm. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

The School Day:  

The school day will operate as follows: 

• 8.30am: Registration period  

• 8.50: Session 1  

• 9.55: Session 2  

• 11.00: Break  

• 11.15: Session 3  

• 12.20: Session 4  

• 13.25: Lunch (45 mins, until 2.10pm) 

• 14.10: Session 5 (every day except Wednesday). 

The school day will end at 3.15pm every day except Wednesday, when we will continue to 

have an early finish and close at 2.10pm. This will be the day that all staff meetings and 

parents’ evenings will happen.  

Preparations for the New School Year 

Please check the school uniform policy, which can be found in the parent information section of 

our school website at https://stjohnfisher.school/wp-

content/uploads/2023/02/LBE_SCHOOL_UNIFORM-POLICY.pdf.   

Piercings of any kind are not permitted to be worn in school and covering them with plasters 

is not an acceptable alternative.  If your child is considering getting a piercing, we would advise  

that this is done at the beginning of the summer holidays to allow them time to heal so that  

the piercing can be removed upon return to school.   

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a restful summer break and to thank you for  

your ongoing support. It has been a very successful year for our students and our school, and  

that success has only been possible because of our partnership with you.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Mrs D Lennon   

Headteacher 
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